HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL
MARCH 16, 2009
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 5:32 pm.  Those present were Emily Campbell, Heather Goodman, Ellen Raifsnider, Shannon England and Karen Rich.  
Recognition of Visitors
Janet Robinson, Heartland Family Resource Center, introduced herself to the Council and gave a brief description of what the Family Resource Center has to offer for Heartland Elementary and their families.  It was ended with a  question and answer session.
Charlotte Cecil, a student teacher for Heather Goodman and formerly, Ellen Raifsnider, was also in attendance.

February Minutes

Minutes were reviewed for the February 2009 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Heather Goodman to accept the minutes as written.  Consensus was reached.
Good News
Mentoring:  Mrs. Campbell reported that there was a good turnout for Heartland’s first mentor training session on Saturday, March 14, 2009.  They focused on “Friendly Face” and “Behavioral” training programs.
Academic Team:  Heartland’s Academic Team competed at G.C. Burkhead Elementary, and won first place in Future Problem Solving.  There will be 6 to 8 student going to Regionals, March 21st at Rineyville Elementary.  The Quick Recall team placed 2nd in District overall.

Mrs. Goodman reported that she had students that placed first, second and third with their poems in a recent Women’s Club writing contest.

STUDENT ACHIEVMENT

MAP
Updates were discussed among the Council members.
PLANNING

Site Based Roundtable Meeting

Site Based Roundtable Meetings are scheduled for Tuesday, March 24th at John Hardin High School at 5:45 pm
Committee Organization

Parents and teachers signed up for various committees.  Goals need to be planned for the future in combination with CSIP.
CSIP

It was discussed and reviewed among the Council.

BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Start Up Money
Following a brief discussion about the Per Pupil/Start Up budgets included in the packet, the motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider with a second to the motion by Shannon England to accept the budgets.  This motion received consensus by the Council.  
Local Budget

The local budget was reviewed and a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider to transfer $1,000 out of the General Fund to the Coke/Faculty Fund to cover the negative balance.  The Hardin County Board of Education said that since the original money the account was opened with came from the Board, a one time transfer could be put into that account for faculty use since the money was not generated by students.  Shannon England seconded the motion and a consensus was reached by the Council.  The motion was then made by Karen Rich and seconded by Heather Goodman to accept the budget.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Accident Report

An Accident Report for the month of February/March was presented to the Council.  
OLD BUSINESS

Council By-Laws:  Terms of the Council were discussed and was decided that this discussion would continue at the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

PD Plan
Mrs. Campbell discussed the results of the PD survey that was passed out among faculty and staff.  

PD Policy

After a review of the PD Policy, a motion was made to accept the PD Policy, as written, by Karen Rich and seconded by Ellen Raifsnider.  A consensus was reached.

SBDM Elections 09-10 School Year

Teachers will volunteer to handle the election for the three teachers that will be elected to the Council.  PTO parents will handle the elections for the two parents that will be elected.  Revisions are being made to the By-Laws to determine the terms of the Council members.

ON-GOING LEARNING
Report Cards

Reports cards go home Thursday, March 26th.

AGENDA

Our next meeting will be on Monday, April 20, 2009 at 5:30 pm.
With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Shannon England.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
